
Brimfield Board of Health  

Meeting of October 3rd, 2023  

 Board Members Present: Chair R. Costa, M. Polack and T. Wood   

Present: Administrative Assistant Michelle Metcalf, Health Agent Jamie Terry, Regional 
Health Director Doug Mercurio, Venice Fouchard One Love 

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 PM  

One Love Café- Flea Market Sept Show 

 o One Love Café has had several food violations at the Brimfield Flea 
Market at the past two shows this year. Food inspector J. Terry and Regional 
Health Director D. Mercurio have spent a lot of time regarding sanitation, 
food temperatures, and food codes. The board discusses what the next step 
will be with this being the 2nd time being called into a meeting due to food 
code violations. The board voted that One Love will need to open only one of 
their booths for next year. Flea Market and also purchase commercial kitchen 
equipment. The specs of the equipment will need to be sent to the BOH prior 
to the Flea Market so the Food inspector has time to review and approve 
new equipment. Also, One Love will need to keep a temperature log from 
their base location of operation location to their location at the Brimfield Flea 
Market. T.Wood made a motion to be Seconded by M.Polack. Vote as  
T.Wood (Yes), M. Polack ( Yes), R. Costa (Yes). The vote was unanimous 
Yes. 

104 Wales Rd-Septic New 

o   Green Hill Engineering is the engineer. The septic system is new and 
designed for a 3 bedroom. No Vote is needed. No Variances. 

 
Jane Hill Cross C-2-A- Septic Repair 
 

o Green Hill Engineering is the engineer for a new system. The septic 
system is new and designed for a 3 bedroom. No vote is needed. No 
variances. 
  

43 Seventh St- Septic Repair 
 

o   J & P Engineering is the engineering for the system that is a repair. The 
septic system is a 2 bedroom repair. The system need a variance of 4ft 
offset property lime from 10ft.M.Polack made a motion to approve the 10ft 
property offset to 4ft. seconded by T. Wood. Vote as T.Wood ( Yes), M. 
Polack ( Yes), R. Costa (Yes). The vote was unanimous Yes 
 



  
               Minutes September 5th, 2023 
 

o Board Table Minutes till next meeting. 
 

  
 The meeting adjourned at 7:01PM  

 Respectfully submitted,  

  

 Michelle Metcalf 

Administrative Assistant 

 
 
 


